
Membership Meeting Minutes 

February 28, 2018 

 

Board Members Present: Brian Shearer, Tim Wood, Wes Zeisloft, Jake Wood, Chris Bender, Travis Walters, and 

Susan Iachini  

 

Twenty-eight members and 7 guests attended the membership meeting and open house at Best Line / Indian 

Motorcycle in Muncy, PA.  

 

Vice President Tim Wood opened the membership meeting with the pledge of allegiance.  

 

He welcomed the membership and thanked them for attending. 

 

Chris Iachini made a motion to accept the meeting minutes from November 12, 2017 meeting, second by Travis 

Walters Motion passed.  

 

Treasurer Wes Zeisloft gave the treasurer’s report stating that the ending balance as of February 28, 2018 is 

$8,157.96. Matt Frye made a motion to accept the treasurer’s report as given, second by Chris Iachini. Motion 

passed.  It was noted that money is still available  

 

Susan Iachini – membership committee chair reported on the current membership of 103 members. Six new 

members signed up at this meeting.  

 

Chris Bender updated the group on the Dirt events  

– April 7 – Budman Ride  

– May 19 – Spring Fling – one day event at Ski Sawmill 

– September 17 – Balloon Festival Drag Races – Lycoming County Fairgrounds, Hughesville 

– September 22 & 23 – Summer Fest – two day event at Ski Sawmill 

Chris reported that he is working on the Point Series with his committee. More information to follow. 

 

Matt Frye updated the group on the upcoming hill climb event 

– We have good sponsorship this year  

– Snow conditions are good for now 

– Volunteers are needed – please contact either Matt or Jake Wood if you can help. 

– Setup is Friday, March 16 – the group is meeting at the Harvest Moon at 10:00 a.m. 

– Bunkhouse is available for all volunteers for Friday and Saturday nights, a nominal fee may be charged. 

– a Turbo classed has been created to accommodate  

A brief discussion was held regarding the event cancellation possibility and how we would handle sponsorships, 

insurance, etc. Matt will talk directly with insurance company. If the event doesn’t happen we should receive a 

refund.  If we must cancel, personal calls would be made to all sponsors.  

 

Tim asked the membership if they had any questions. Barry Britton inquired about his donation suggestion and 

donations are on the agenda for the March board meeting. 

 

No further questions.  

 

Tim Wood thanked John Bryson and his staff for their hospitality.  

 

Next membership meeting is TBD. More information to follow. 

 

Next board meeting is March 8, at 7:00 p.m. location the Silver Thorn Tavern, Hughesville, PA. 

 

Matt Frye made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:33 p.m., second Travis Walters. Motion passed.  

 

Respectfully submitted, Susan Iachini, CPAST Secretary 


